Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, in cooperation with Osceola County and the City of Kissimmee announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Thursday, October 29, 2009, 6:00 p.m., Open House; 6:30 p.m., Formal Presentation

PLACE: Hill Elementary School Cafeteria, 1253 Pleasant Hill Road, Kissimmee, FL

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This hearing is being held to afford interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, social, economic, and environmental effects of the Hoagland Boulevard Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study in Osceola County, Florida. The project considers the corridor from US 17/92 (John Young Parkway) to US 192 (Vine Street) in regards to the impacts and conceptual design of realigning the roadway and widening the roadway from two (2) to four (4) lanes.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Ms. Colleen Jarrell, P.E., HNTB Corporation, 300 Primera Boulevard, Lake Mary, Florida 32764.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Colleen Jarrell, PE, HNTB Corporation, 300 Primera Boulevard, Lake Mary, FL 32764, 1(800)889-8237. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Colleen Jarrell, PE, HNTB Corporation, 300 Primera Boulevard, Lake Mary, Florida 32764, 1(800)889-8237.
